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THE PRESIDENT’S GARAGE 

 

My Fellow Rebels, Welcome to "The President's Garage" I 
wanted to have a spot where I can visit with everyone in the 
club as a whole.  

Last meeting was my first meeting as the Rebels Auto 
Club's  New President, and I want to say what an Honor it is 
to represent the Rebels Auto Club as your President. When 
I joined the Rebels, I was looking for a place to share my 
passion for cars with people that have that same passion. 
I'm so proud of all our accomplishments that we do as a 
club, and how we give back to our community, and every-
one that is a member should be equally proud as well.  

In the last meeting I shared some of my background, and for 
those who missed it, here's the expanded CNN Recap. I've 
always been intrigued with mechanical things, many a bicy-
cle, wagon, trike, and even my sister's Big Wheel were sac-
rificed for the benefit of building another Chopper, or 
Stripped Down Bike. My family moved out to the country 
when I was 12, and that's when I rebuilt my first engine. Our 
neighbor had an old 1936 Chevrolet Truck, and he said if I 
could get it running, I could have it. Well that was the begin-
ning of the first in a long string of vehicles. The list was long 
and distinguished, and I wish that I had almost all of the 119 
Cars back that have gone through my hands in 45 years 
since that 1936 Chevrolet pickup.  

With the exception of my paper route that I had from 12-16 
years old, I've always had a job in the automotive world. 
Starting at my Dad's Gas Station at 16, then working in the 
Body Shop at a Cadillac Dealer in El Dorado, Kansas, and a 
Corvette Restoration Shop in Wichita, Kansas until starting 
my Parts Department Career in 1979 at a Chevrolet Dealer-
ship in Augusta, Kansas for 2 years. Continuing my Parts 
Career I worked at a Chevrolet, BMW, Alfa Romeo Dealer-
ship in Wichita Kansas for 15 years, my next stop was a 
Dodge, Oldsmobile, Jeep, Eagle, Nissan, Lincoln-Mercury, 
and Mazda Dealership where I worked for 10 years. A 
GMC, Buick, Pontiac, Hyundai, and Honda dealership was 
where I spent the next 4 years, before starting my auto 
transport business that I owned before moving to Lincoln, 
Nebraska. I moved to Lincoln to take a job at Speedway 
Motors as a Street Rod, Muscle Car, and Vintage Air Tech-
nical Advisor for the last 5 years.  

Continued page 3 

 

 
 NEXT MEETING 

September 27 
 
 

PIZZA RANCH 
84th Street and Lexington Avenue  

Dinner 6-7, Meeting at 7:30pm 

 
 NEXT MEETING 

October 25 
 
 

Valentino’s 
70th & Van Dorn 

Dinner 6-7, Meeting at 7:30pm 
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September Meeting Minutes 

 The meeting was called to order by Vice President Bob 

Moberly at 7:30pm. Bob introduced the new president Steve 

Lewis and his fiancé Donna Anderes.  Steve has a Laguna 

and works at Speedway Motors. 

Steve welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked if we 

had any guests or new members.  New members Mike Mor-

gan and his daughter Taylor were welcomed. Mike has a 98 

Cobra. Also attending as guests were Jake and Jake from 

Nebraska Motor Sports and Mark from SCCA and his 

mother Rita. 

Bob Moberly gave the Vice President’s report. He said the 

October executive meeting will be October 10th at The Eat-

ery. Dinner at 6, meeting at 7pm. The October general 

meeting will be at Valentino’s on October 25th, 6 pm to eat 

and 7:30 for the meeting. Scholarship checks will be given 

to the 2017 recipients at the October meeting.  A motion 

was made, seconded and approved to accept the Vice Presi-

dent’s report. 

Margaret Otley gave the Secretary’s report. She said that 

ladies night will be on October 18th at the new Valentino’s 

at Southpointe.  The newsletter deadline is Monday Octo-

ber 2nd. Please have any articles or photos to Tracee by that 

date.  She asked if everyone had received their newsletter 

and if there were any additions or corrections to the 

minutes. There were none. A motion was made, seconded 

and approved to accept the minutes and the secretary’s re-

port. 

Treasurer Jana Wood gave her report.  She said that in-

come for the month was from the SCCA private track day 

and membership income.  Expenses for the month were for 

office supplies, constant contact and a donation to hurri-

cane relief. A motion was made, seconded and approved to 

accept the treasurer’s report. 

Gary Weyers gave the Coordinator’s report. He said that 

Kriha is having show and shine at their Lincoln location at 

2133 Cornhusker on Friday from11-2pm. Lunch will be pro-

vided. They are also having  a show and shine at their 

Omaha location on Thursday and have so far not had any 

communication from Omaha car clubs. If any Rebel’s are 

interested they would make a donation to the Rebel’s and 

also pay for gas for anyone who can attend. It’s from 11-2 

and the locations is 4305 S 94th St.  Mr Rod said the annual 

Waubonsie State Park in Iowa event will be on Sunday. 

Anyone who would like to attend they are meeting at 10 am 

at the McDonald’s at 58th and Hwy 2.  Kuch Museum is 

having an event October 5th 6-9pm Night at the Museum, 

the cost if $49 and proceeds go to scholarships and health 

care.  October 7th is the car show in Auburn. Gary has the 

flier.  October 6th is the show and shine in Plattsmouth.  

Cars and Coffee is Saturday September 30th at Speedway 

Motors. The Rebel’s appreciation party will be October 15th 

starting at 4pm at the VFW on West A. There will be door 

prizes, cash bar. Rebel’s is providing the meat, it’s a potluck 

so bring something to go along with the meat. A motion was 

made, seconded and approved to accept the Coordinator’s 

report. 

Mark from SCCA asked for Jim McNeil and Gary Weyers to 

come forward. He presented to them an award and a check 

to the Rebel’s for volunteering at the SCCA cone races. He 

said they had a record turnout and appreciated all of the 

help from the Rebel’s. 

Old business: Jim Jensen said that at the September board 

meeting he had asked the board to approve a donation of 

$1,000 for hurricane relief.  Walmart was matching funds. 

After dropping off the check he then learned that Walmart 

had reached their goal was no longer matching donations. 

He asked for the check to be returned to him. At this time 

HyVee is matching donations.  Jim will get a check from 

Jana and take it to HyVee tomorrow.  Steve Lewis asked if 

the Rebel’s had made a donation to Puerto Rico hurricane 

relief.  Jana said it would need to be brought up at the next 

board meeting. Bob Moberly asked the members if they 

would like for the Rebel’s to make a donation to Puerto Ri-

co.  By a show of hands members would like to have a dona-

tion be approved for relief in Puerto Rico. 

 

Jim McNeil said volunteers are needed for Santa letters. 

Sandy Francisco thanked Don Shea and Doug Weber for 

their work on the poker run. They planned the route. 

New Business: Jim McNeil thanked Jake and Jake and 

their friends, a total of 15 volunteers for their help with the 

cone races. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 

JUST CRUISE………………………………. 

 
• TUESDAYS—CULVER’S 1500 Old Cheney Road, 

Lincoln.  All year round. 

• FOURTH WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH—Cruis’n 
Classics Night at Don & Millie’s, 5200 S 56th ST, Lin-
coln, 4-8 pm, January—November 

• FIRST THURSDAY OF THE MONTH—The  Garage, 
5551 S 48 ST Lincoln NE 

• FRIDAYS—Culver’s North 
27th ST, Lincoln.  Spring-
Fall 

• THIRD SUNDAY OF THE 
MONTH—Don & Millies—
82nd & O—starts at 5:00pm 

 

September 27, 2017  

at  
Pizza Ranch 



  

 

It is getting that time of the year when my job as the coordinator gets easy. There are only a few 

car events left for the year. 

On Friday October 6th there is a show and shine in Plattsmouth Ne on Main Street between 

3rd and 7th streets. Registration begins at 3:00 pm. 

On Saturday October 7th is the Auburn Ne Car Show with registration 9:00 am to noon. Also on 

Saturday October 7th is the First Annual North American Martyrs Catholic Church Car Show 

located at 1101 Isaac Drive in Lincoln.  Registration is from 9:00 to 11:00 am and there is no en-

try fee. 

On Sunday October 8th is the 31st Annual Classic Car Review located at the Seward County 

Museum north of I-80, Exit 373. Registration is from 9:00am to noon. Also on Sunday October 

8th is the Wahoo Swap Meet located at the Saunders County Fairgrounds. 

On October 7th and 8th is the 2 day car event at the SAC Museum. You should have seen a sec-

ond Rebel Alert on this with the information. 

On Sunday October 15th is the Rebels Gathering at the VFW located at 3340 West A Street 

from 4:00 pm to 7ish. Everyone is asked to bring a side dish. The club is providing burgers, 

buns, condiments and eating supplies. Bartender will be available. 

The Rebels Gathering happens to be the third Sunday of the month which is when we go to Don 

&Millies.  I talked to the management and we cannot do a different Sunday because they have 

other groups coming in.  For this month only I set it up for the third Wednesday of the month 

which is October 18th. I hope this will work out as this may be the last one this year. 

THE PRESIDENT’S GARAGE (continued) 
 
Since I've moved to Lincoln, I've met so may incredible 
people in the automotive industry that I would have never 
gotten to meet otherwise. Having been held all the Offices 
of the Muscle Inc. Car Club in Wichita, Kansas, I have al-
ways enjoyed being a member of a Car Club, and the 
members of the Rebels Auto Club are by far the best group 
of people I've ever met. I look forward to being the very 
best President that I can be, and Thank You for the oppor-
tunity for me to be a part of the Greatest Car Club in the 
World.......... Now Back To Your Regular Scheduled Pro-
gram. 

~Steve Lewis 

 

Volunteers are needed to help with the 
letters to Santa responses this holiday 
season.  If you’d like to help contact 
Jim McNeil (402) 435-3898  



  

 

It was a just-for-fun event and what a fun time we 

had!!!  The route was great thanks to Don Shea and 

Doug Weber.  The Francisco crew worked hard to keep 

things smooth and fun.   A big giant thank you to them 

and everyone that helped and participated. 



  

 

At the Apple Jack Festival in Nebraska City there are plenty of cars to look at 

and each person has an individual perspective when viewing the entrants to a 

show.  This cute young girl asked her grandpa to take her picture with Bobbi’s 

PT Cruiser because her outfit matched 

 

Gary Francisco 

Ken Bougger 

Bill Masters 



  

 

Rebel member Jim Jensen at left  is pictured with Robin Bill, 

Marketing Coordinator of HyVee.  HyVee will match the Rebel’s 

$1000 donation for hurricane relief in Texas and Florida. 

Mark from SCCA is pictured with club members Gary Weyers  

and Jim McNeil who are holding the award he presented Rebels 

for volunteering at the SCCA cone races. Mark noted they had a 

record turnout and appreciated all of the help from our club. 

Congratulations! 
Sandy Ready.  This 
year’s winner of the 
Bone Density Scan 
donated by the  
Arthritis Center of  
Nebraska. 
  

 

 Rebel Member  

Appreciation Gathering 

 

Date Sunday, October 15th 

Time   4:30pm-7:30 

Place VFW 3340 West A 

 

A thank you evening for all our hard work.  Your 

Club is providing the burgers, buns, condiments and 

eating supplies for the dinner. A bartender will be 

there for any beverages you may want to enjoy. 

There is a pop machine and water available. No car-

ry in beverages please. Everyone is asked to bring a 

dish to share for added dining enjoyment. 

A clean up crew will be needed at the end of the 

event as part of our obligation. 

Plan to join us for fun and fellowship. 

 

Proud to be Rebels, 

Carol, Bobbi & Sandy 

 

Welcome New Members 
 
Michael Morgan 
and Taylor  
Morgan.  Mike 
has a 1998  
Cobra 
 



  

 

YOUR CLASSIC CAR INSURED FOR LESS THAN $100 

Shop these Rebels Advertisers   

  
 

 

Do you want a great and inexpensive way to advertise your business? 
 
Why not advertise in the Rebels Auto Club newsletter and website for only $40.00 per year for members and $50.00 per year for 
non members?  

 

cards & flowers 

Anyone who knows of a Rebels member who 

should have a card sent or someone in the 

hospital or flowers for a   funeral, Contact 

Carol Danielson  477-5577 

September Meeting Dates  

for Rebels Auto Club                          

 

BOARD MEETING:  

Date:          Tuesday, October 10, 2017 

Location:    The Eatery 

Dinner:       Around 6:00  Meeting:  7:00pm 

  

CLUB MEETING: 

Wednesday, October 25, 2017 

Valentino’s 

70th & Van Dorn 

Dinner: Around 6:30pm 

Meeting: 7:30pm  



  

 

Shop these Rebels Advertisers   

 

REBELS AUTO CLUB 

PO BOX 21996 

LINCOLN, NE  68542 

 


